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 PAUL O'CONNELL has 
been appointed as a partner 
with accountants, Quintas, in 
Cork. Having joined from 
AIB in 2001, he was named 
finance director in 2006. 
Widely experienced in financial 

advisory and recruitment 
services, he now leads a 
team of accountants and 
payroll specialists, providing 
outsourced accountancy 
services. He holds a BBS 
from UCC; he is an ICPA-qualified 

accountant and 
a member of the Institute of 
Chartered Secretaries and 
Administrators, and has an 
audit-practicing certificate. 


